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Request for General Rate Increase.
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)
)
)
)

ORDER

DISPOSITION: INTERIM RATE RELIEF GRANTED;
TARIFF SUSPENDED

On September 17, 2007, Fish Mill Lodges Water System (Fish Mill) filed
a request for a general annual revenue requirement increase of $3,485, representing a
403.4 percent increase over current revenues. Based on Fish Mill’s calculations, the
company proposes to increase its customers’ monthly flat rate from $24 to $120.81.

With its request, Fish Mill also seeks approval of an immediate interim
increase, raising the monthly flat rate to $72. In support of the request, the company
states that the water system has not paid for itself for years, and that there are no reserve
funds for improvements or repairs.

At its October 9, 2007, Public Meeting, the Public Utility Commission of
Oregon (Commission) adopted Staff’s recommendation to suspend the general rate
request under ORS 757.215(1), for a period of six months for investigation. Staff’s
Public Meeting Report is attached as Appendix A and incorporated by reference. We
also found Fish Mill’s interim request to be excessive. Based on its Staff's
recommendation, we determine that an interim increase raising the flat monthly rate to
$48 is appropriate. If, after hearing, we find that the interim rates were not justified, we
will order a refund to customers with interest. See ORS 757.215(5) and (6).

Interim rate increases are disfavored and are generally granted only where
the Company is in dire need and unable to continue providing adequate service to its
customers without the additional funds. See In re Salmon River Water Company, Order
No. 04-407. In this case, we find it appropriate to adopt an interim rate increase to help
Fish Mill cover its costs and to improve and repair the system to ensure the provision of
safe and adequate water service to its customers.










